The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Board Meeting of July 29, 2008

The meeting was called to order by President Stan Richards at 10:40 a.m. 
Present:  Bob Rosenbaum, Bill Stell, Todd Dempsey, Ed Shahin, Glenn Yarborough (non-voting liaison)

Absent:   Bob Hahne, Bob Frank

The minutes of the Board meetings of April 8 were approved as presented. 

There was no financial report presented.
A discussion of the Rotary Club Web site concluded with the Board recommending that the Foundation be given a page on the Web Site.  Glenn Yarborough was asked to take our recommendation to the Rotary Club Board for approval.  The page would contain the Foundation History, the Fact Sheet, quarterly minutes of the Foundation Board meeting, and any other material deemed suitable for inclusion.
Next discussed was the creation of an investment committee to oversee the investment activities of the Foundation.  The issue was whether to include club members as part of the investment committee which to date has been made up of a few (usually three) members of the foundation board only.  Todd Dempsey was requested to ask any 
interested club members to volunteer in order to be considered.  
It was next agreed that we should get Club President Lois Wilson involved in our activities.  The intent is to strike more of a balance between the activities of the Foundation and those of the Club.  Glenn will take the request to the Club Board for doing something jointly.  Club President Lois Wilson will be invited to our next meeting to discuss the issue.  
The Club methodology for handling projects to raise money was brought up by Bob Rosenbaum.  It was agreed that some ground rules should be established.

The annual report of the Foundation will be presented to the Club by Bob Rosenbaum.

The Foundation Endowment was discussed in terms of its performance during the previous year with the intent of establishing an amount that the Foundation might be willing to make available for distribution in the upcoming year.  It was further noted that for the endowment principle to be invaded that it would first require the approval of the foundation board and then the approval of 2/3 of the club membership at a meeting specifically called for that purpose.
A recommendation from Club Past President Scott Mills to change Article VII of the Foundation’s By-Laws was discussed.  It was concluded that there is no need to make a change in the By-Laws.

President Stan Richards suggested that the Foundation should announce what percentage of our assets we are prepared to commit to the Club.  A figure of $7,000 was suggested by President Stan Richards.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ed Shahin, Secretary 
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